




DRI # 677 Verizon Tower Height Extension 

Applicant:  Verizon New England Inc; Geoghan Coogan 
Esq. (Agent). 

Project Location: 228 Edgartown  Road , Tisbury, Map 14-A 
Lot 3 (4.12 acres) 

Proposal: To increase the height of the Verizon Tower used 
to transmit landline calls and Internet access via narrow 
width microwave between Vineyard Haven and Falmouth 
(also handles Nantucket) from 77 feet above the ground 
level to 130 feet ± above ground. 

Zoning: R-20 Residential 

Local Permits: Special Permit from ZBA; Building Permit 
 



DRI # 677 Verizon Tower Height Extension 

Project Summary:   
• To increase the height of the Verizon Tower used to transmit landline calls and Internet 

access via narrow width microwave between Vineyard Haven and Falmouth (also handles 
Nantucket) from 77 feet above the ground level to 130 feet ± above ground. 

• The additional height will be constructed above the existing tower. 
• The calls  transmitted include police, fire department, EMS, E911 calls. 
• One new piece of equipment, an 8' dish, will be installed on the tower at elevation 125’. 
• The following existing equipment on the tower will be relocated to a different height: 

– A 6' diameter dish at elevation 55' above ground will be re-installed at elevation 95’; 
– A  6' diameter  dish at elevation 6S' above ground will be re-Installed at elevation 102'; 
– An 8' diameter dish at elevation 75' above ground will be re-installed at elevation of 

128'. 
• Applicant says that a number of trees In the Vineyard Haven area are approaching the 

height at which they will obstruct this transmission. Some of these trees are on private 
property and others are on public property and have been classified by the Town Tree 
Warden as shade trees which would require a public hearing to determine if they can be 
trimmed or removed. 

• Verizon anticipates that these trees and others will grow and cause service interruptions 
• Verizon’s stated goal is to get as close to 100% annual two-way reliability as possible. 

 



Planning Issues 

• Visibility: Existing and proposed photo simulations indicate 
that the higher tower will be more visible along Edgartown-
Vineyard Haven Road. 

• DCPC: The existing tower is within the Island Roads DCPC. If 
the tower were moved further back on the property outside 
of the DCPC the taller tower would be less visible while 
driving along Edgartown – Vineyard Haven Road.  

 

NOTE: The applicant is proposing to extend the height of an 
existing tower not build a new taller tower. 

 











Location of Existing Tower 



Existing versus Proposed Tower Height 












































